

CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-9085

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. <u>95-64</u>

From:

Mayor Stein

Date:

August 1, 1995

Subject:

Water Slide - Wasilla Pool

Borough Manager Don Moore and Recreation Services Director Bruce Urban have written thanking the Council for the grant to purchase the water slide for the Wasilla pool. They ask that the Council approve the final equipment selection as described in Mr. Urban's letter of July 27, 1995.

Staff respectfully recommends approval of the Borough's equipment selection.

John C. Stein, Mayor

APPROVED

BY:



Matanuska-Susitna Borough

BOROUGH MANAGER

July 27, 1995

City of Wasilla Mayor John Stein 290 E Herning Avenue Wasilla, AK 99654 RECEIVED

City of Wasilla, Alaska

RE: Grant Funding

Dear Mayor Stein:

On behalf of the borough I want to thank you and the Wasilla City Council for the Water Slide grant for the Wasilla Pool.

I am sure that the many patrons will have hours of enjoyment. This will certainly be a captivating addition to the facility.

I anticipate that the slide will be delivered and installed sometime in late September to early October. I will keep you informed of the exact date when more information becomes available.

Sincepely,

Donald L. Moore Borough Manager

copy: Bruce Urban, Recreational Services Manager

Janes 1919





Matanuska-Susitna Borough

350 EAST DAHLIA AVE, PALMER, ALASKA 99645-6488 • PHONE 745-4801

July 27, 1995

City of Wasilla Mayor John Stein 290 E Herning Avenue Wasilla, AK 99654

RE:

Grant Funding

Dear Mayor Stein:

Thank you for the generous contribution of funds to purchase a water slide for the Wasilla Pool. I am sure that the slide will provide many hours of entertainment for many patrons—young and old alike.

The staff of Wasilla pool have given considerable thought regarding the model that should be purchased. They wanted to ensure that it would fit into the space available, that users would be attracted to it, and that patrons would be repeated users of the facility.

Enclosed is the model that was unanimously chosen by the staff. This slide offers two different sizes of tubes, as well as different configurations. This is much different from the slides previously presented to the Wasilla Council. As you would expect, it does cost more.

The total expected costs, including installation, is \$8,250 which is \$785 more than the Council approved. The borough is willing to fund those extra costs so that the proposed slide can be purchased.

I would like to give you and the council the opportunity to concur with this selection, since this slide is different from the options originally presented. I hope that you will agree as I feel this slide will be very beneficial to the public and the pool.

I will wait for your response on this matter before ordering the slide. Please contact me at 745-9634 should you have any questions.

Yours truly,

Bruce Urban

Recreational Services Manager

RECEIVED

JUL 3 1 1995

City of Wasilla, Alaska

Encls.

BU:eaw

copy: Mr. Donald L. Moore, Borough Manager

Mr. R. Desmond Mayo, Finance Director Mr. Ray Craig, Wasilla Pool Manager

